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NEWSLETTER NO 7, 2019 
Week 4 
Friday, 17th May 
 
 
Saturday, 18th May 
Week 5 
Monday, 20th May 
Tuesday, 21st May 
Wednesday, 22nd May 
Thursday, 23rd May 
Friday, 24th May 
 
 
 
Week 6 
Monday, 27th May 
Tuesday, 28th May 
Wednesday, 29th May 
Thursday, 30th May 
Friday, 31st May 
 

 

 
Walk to School Day 
Interschool Cross County, Bald Hill Park Clayton: Years 3-6 
School Fees Instalment 2 due 
Federal Election Day: PFA sausage sizzle & cake stall 
 
Yr 5/6 excursion to Botanical Gardens Cranbourne 
Swimming program – whole school 
Swimming program – whole school 
Swimming program – whole school 
Swimming program – whole school 
Interschool Sports vs St Joseph’s School Elsternwick (away); 
Netball at St Joseph’s school, football at Elsternwick Park, 
Southern Reserve, Corner New Street, Brighton 
 
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY – OSHC available if required 
Swimming program – whole school 
Swimming program – whole school 
Swimming program – whole school 
Swimming program – whole school 
Interschool Sports vs St Mary’s East St Kilda (more details to come) 

To view the yearly calendar please go to the St Anthony’s School Website/ Calendar 
www.santglen.catholic.edu.au/news-events/calendar 

MOTHER’S DAY  
It was pleasing to see so many take up the invitation to attend the Mother’s Day Breakfast at both 
campuses.  The children were so proud to have the opportunity to have breakfast with their mum, 
grandmother or special friend.  The staff prepared a delicious feast, a culinary delight. 
The PFA are to be congratulated on the wonder gifts that the children were able to purchase for their 
mothers.  Once again the community from both campuses do the best possible for the children in our 
care. 

      
 

http://www.santglen.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:principal@santglen.catholic.edu.au
http://www.santglen.catholic.edu.au/news-events/calendar


FIRST RECONCILIATION STUDENTS 
Congratulations to the Year 3 students of both campuses who made their First Reconciliation on 
Tuesday 7 May: Ben, Ken, Delilah, Hannah C, Woody, Jacob, Tess, Angelo, Sasha, Archie, Siena, Dylan, 
Hadassah, Darcy, Caleb, Hannah W.  Their teachers prepared them for the sacrament and the students 
are to be thanked for the reverence they showed during the service.   
Thank you Mrs Toni Dent, Mrs Marina Russo and Mrs Deirdre Cosgrave. 
 
SOCCER LIGHTNING PREMIERSHIP 
A big thank you to all of the Year 5 & 6 students who participated in the Lightning Premiership on 
Friday 3rd May. It was an amazing day on the pitch, the students displayed great soccer skills, even if 
it was their first time in a formal game.   
 
The boy and girl teams were successful in reaching the Semi-finals, with the boy’s being victorious in 
the Grand Final.   
 
The students from both campuses are to be commended on their positive team attitude and should be 
proud of how they played collaboratively.  This teamwork will set up the students for the Interschool 
Sports that will take place this term.  A special thank you to the parents who came out to watch and 
support the teams on the day.  Thank you to all the teachers who prepared the students for this 
special event. 
 
LATE ARRIVALS 
I have noted over the last few weeks, 20% of children are arriving to school during Meditation or after 
the bell.  I remind families that children are required to be at school at 8.40am so that they are able to 
settle into the morning routine, preparing themselves for their learning.  Any disruptions whilst 
children are working impacts on children’s concentration for up to ten minutes  
 
EARLY ARRIVALS 
Please be aware that it is unsafe for students to be at school unsupervised prior to 8.40am.  All 
unaccompanied children who come to school before 8.40am, must report to the Office.  If you are 
consistently dropping off your child before 8.40am, you should be considering Before School Care.  
Please contact the Office is you have an issue. 
 
SWIMMING PROGRAM 
Please check the CareMonkey notice distributed last week regarding details for the whole school 
swimming program.  We urge families to remember that should your child wear their bathers to 
school that you pack their undergarments in their swimming bags for after swimming. 
 
NAPLAN CONGRATULATIONS 
Well done to all the Year 3 and Year 5 students who took part in the centrally administered test this 
week.  We are proud to say that there were minimal interruptions to the online testing because of the 
technological preparation that was carried out during the weeks prior to the testing time.  This 
enabled the students to carry out the tasks required with comfort and ease. 
 
CROMWELL STREET CAULFIELD PARKING RESTRICTIONS 
I bring to your attention that Glen Eira Council is now enforcing parking restrictions on the south side 
of Cromwell Street just west of the laneway near St Aloysius Campus.  “No Stopping” signs will be 
installed to signal the change.  This change is to allow the easier access of larger vehicles.  
 
 
 
 
  



 
SICK CHILDREN 
The teachers request that if your child is sick and not well enough to come to school that you please 
keep them at home.  It has been brought to our attention that when the children are told prior to 
coming to school to “Tell the Teacher if you are sick I will pick you up!”, most times they will remember 
this and come down to Sick Bay even if they are well enough to stay at school.  If your child is not well 
enough to come to school we ask that they stay at home until they have fully recovered. 
 
PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT WITH STUDENT ISSUES AT SCHOOL. 
In support of developing the students’ resilient and self-confidence when having an issue at school, I 
would like to remind parents that it is not appropriate to make contact with another family to discuss 
issues.  The school staff is trained to deal with any issues that may arise, through restorative practice 
protocols.  The teachers ask that you please inform them if there have been any issues at school, and 
allow staff to resolve these concerns in a fair and equitable manner for all. 
 
Sincerely yours 
 
Margaret Carlei 
Principal 

Our Lady, 
Our only hope, 

please enlighten our minds 
with the beauty of your grace, cleanse us 

with the whiteness of your purity,  
warm us with the warmth of your visit 

and reconcile us with your Son, 
so that we may deserve to reach  

through his help the splendor of His glory.  
Amen 

 

ENROLMENTS 2020 
A reminder to submit your application forms for any students that will be starting school next year. 
 
CURRICULUM DAY 27TH MAY 2019 – NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 
Monday 27th May is the next designated Curriculum Day for both campuses.  This day will provide an 
opportunity for the school to meet with four other Catholic schools in our zone.  The Religious 
Education focus for the day is to look at teaching in Catholic Schools in line with Vatican II and 
Catholic Social Teachings. There will be no school for students on this day but Out of School Hours 
Care will operate. Please see the OSHC staff to make a booking if you wish to use 
this service. 
 
WOOLWORTHS - EARN AND LEARN! 
Please continue collecting stickers from Woolworths for the ‘Earn & Learn’ 
program. The stickers may be left in the box at the school office. 
 
ELECTION DAY BBQ & CAKE STALL 
Please don’t forget to put your names on the roster to help. 
  



 

 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have received awards at assembly: 

 FSJ 1/2EC 1/2MC 3/4MR 3/4TD 5/6VW 5/6EA 

Week 3 
10/05/19 

Charlie D 
Isabella 

George 
Sienna 

Poppy 
Leon 

Tadhg 
Tess 

Eugenia 
Klara 

Harry 
Anara 

Emily 
Leonardo 

 

PRINCIPAL AWARDS 
Ben A, Kenneth, 
Delilah, Hannah C, 
Woody, Jacob, Tess, 
Angelo, Sasha, Siena, 
Archie, Darcy, Caleb, 
Hannah W. 
 

STEAM News: Term 2 Coding Club 

 

The St Anthony’s Coding Club has been motivated to 

build exciting games! We have been using Inform 7 to 

code text adventures.  

Here are some of our games-in-progress: 

● A superhero adventure 

● A school mystery 

● A medieval adventure 

● A comedy (with vegetables) 

 

The Coding Club is open to all interested Year 5/6 

students every Tuesday lunch time (for the first half of 

play.) 

Text adventures are a great way of practising spelling, grammar, reading and (of course) 

coding and logical-thinking. 

 

  



Literacy Corner 

 

Spelling 

This fortnight’s article is taken from the PETAA website. The article explains the important relationship between 
reading, writing and spelling. 

Spelling is a tool for writing.  Reading, writing and spelling are interconnected. Readers and writers are 
constantly building up images of how words look. Writers become conscious users and consumers of words. 
They take notice of words in the books they read and the words they see in their environment. Good spellers are 
resourceful. When they notice that a word does not look right, they experiment and substitute other letters, find 
the word in a book, a magazine, the environment, the dictionary, use the spell checker, or ask someone. 

Every writing time is a spelling time. Writers compose for meaning first and foremost. They proofread to ensure 
the intended message is conveyed accurately and appropriately for their intended reader. 

Teachers vary the way they teach spelling. Most spelling words relate to the work the children are studying or 
are selected because children use them in their writing. In order for children to retain correct spelling of words, 
they need to use the words in their writing. Most of us have difficulty spelling words that we rarely (if ever) use or 
seldom see in our reading. 

Children need encouragement to use words that they cannot necessarily spell. Spelling should not be a 
deterrent for writing or effective expression of meaning. It is preferable for a child to use the word ‘serendipity’ 
because it is the word of choice even though he may not be able to spell it yet, rather than not use it at all or be 
forced to substitute a less significant and less interesting word. Using words is how new words are learned. 

Children who lack confidence with spelling or are fearful of getting a word wrong, often restrict their expression 
to words they know and can as a consequence, become reluctant writers. 

It is desirable that children become independent spellers rather than rely on you to spell words they don’t know. 
The first step is to encourage them to identify words they think they have spelled incorrectly. When children want 
to write a word, encourage them to ‘have a go’ at spelling it and then look again to see if they think it is spelled 
correctly. Initially, focus on what they have right rather than what is wrong. Show them where they have made an 
error and see if they can correct the word by trying other letters; draw the shape of the word; ask where they saw 
the word last; or suggest they find the book where the word appears. 

  



 

What parents can do (spelling) 

 Draw attention to words in the environment and in the books you read 
together, for example: ‘Look at those two words … they almost are 
identical except for the last letter’; ‘That word is really long’; ‘That word 
is French’; ‘That word has three syllables in it’; ‘Those two words 
rhyme’. 

 Play games with spelling. Play games like Scrabble, crosswords, 
making words from number plates, letters in your names, words that 
can be spelled the same forward and backwards. Look for spelling aps 
that you can play together, for example, Boggle. 

 Play word games like thinking of rhyming words, opposites, or words 
that sound like their meanings. The Internet has many fun and free 
spelling activities. 

 Point out unusual words in the books you read together. 
 Look for words in the environment. 
 Show that you care about spelling. Ask: ‘Who knows how to spell …’ 

Say that you will write it down and take a look at it to see if it looks 
right. 

 Children learn to spell by writing and noticing words when they read. 
Make reading and writing an integral part of your child’s day. 

 

Regards 

Marina Russo 

English Leader 

  



 



 
  



 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 



 



 


